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Media Release
From:  Roger Van Loan, Chief of Police

Date: Monday, March 23, 2020
Subject:  Coronavirus

The Bloomsburg Police Department wishes to notify all residents of the Police Department’s response to the Coronavirus Pandemic.  Police Officers are engaged in active 24 hour routine patrol of the community.  Our lobby is open during regular business hours for those who may not have any other means to communicate with the police department.  We just ask that you only come into the lobby if you believe it is essential. 

The police department is engaging in social distancing to the extent possible. Those incidents that do not absolutely require one on one interaction will be handled by telephone or other means of communication.  Officers will be maintaining their distance at incidents where a personal visit is required.  Bloomsburg officers will physically intervene where intervention is necessary to maintain order and protect the citizens of Bloomsburg.
The Bloomsburg Police Department is aware there are a number of Bloomsburg University students who have elected to remain at their off campus housing units.  We ask that everyone respect the Governor’s recommendation to keep gatherings down to 10 or less persons.  The safety of the Bloomsburg community is paramount.  Gathering for any length of time and then dispersing back into the community can unnecessarily put all who live here at risk. 

Bloomsburg Police Officers will quickly respond with a zero tolerance policy to any violations related to gatherings, quality of life issues or other public safety issues.  The Bloomsburg Police Department is coordinating with Bloomsburg University who has assured us that anyone cited or arrested will be considered in violation of the University’s code of conduct.
These are unusual times for everyone.  It is imperative that we all do our part to mitigate this public health disaster.  Every person has a part to play in maintaining this community’s health.  You can do your part by following the guidelines put in place by the CDC and the Governor’s office.

